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Measure Description: 
Establishes office of State Chief Information Officer for purpose of directing policy and coordinating state 
government and state agencies in planning for, acquiring, installing and using telecommunications and 
information technology.  
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Administrative Services (DAS) 
  
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: 
This fiscal impact statement is for the purpose of transmitting the measure from the House Committee 
on Consumer Protection and Government Efficiency to the Joint Committee on Ways and Means.  The 
bill creates a state agency, the Office of State Chief Information Officer, by carving out certain positions, 
responsibilities, and authorities from the Department of Administrative Services.  This change involves a 
number of budgetary changes, establishment of a new fund, and revision of statutes for which the fiscal 
impact has not yet been determined.  A more complete fiscal analysis on the bill will be prepared as the 
measure is considered in the Joint Committee on Ways and Means 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


